SEA-KING DISTRICT 2 

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
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Monday, November 4, 2019

3:30 PM                                                       
MINUTES

Board Members Present:   Dennis Sheline, Kim Eng, Ernest Policarpio, Brent Kawaguchi, Gabi Botello for Jim Walker, Cindy C-Wilson, Pat McCarthy, Glenn Hoogerhyde, Corey Sorenson, Wes Newton

Tom & Colleen – District Director and Finance Assistant
Board Members Absent:  Lori Oviatt, Mark Allen, Chad Pohlman, Tim Bursey
1. Introduction of Guests: BJ Kuntz, Sam Jackson, Ingrid Flaat

2. Approval of Monday, September 30, 2019 Executive Board Minutes  M/S/P.
3. Financial Report:

Checking:
$   4,873.97

Savings:
$ 26,548.34

4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #21617 through #21635 for a total of  $15,237.81 M/S/P.


5. Financial Review & Taxes:  Ingrid Flaat
Ingrid did a 100% review of our finances.  There were less errors than in the past and the books were easy to track.  All tax forms were completed and will be submitted to the IRS and the WIAA shortly.  The board was given copies of the financial statements.


6. WIAA Executive Board Report:  BJ Kuntz, Pat McCarthy
A. Executive Board – Region 1 Position-- We are waiting to hear whether Tim Bursey will continue as our representative or not.
B. No WIAA board meeting since our last SeaKing meeting.
C. Governance Committee- They are looking at what’s working and what’s not working?  Do we re-structure the districts, etc.?  They are looking for feedback from districts.  If you have input, pass it along to Chris Bigelow from Northshore SD or Pat McCarthy.
D. Basketball committee meeting Nov 5th.  They are looking at format, fan experience, venues (as they see attendance decrease).  The board asked Pat to add RPI to their conversation.
E. Diversity meeting in a few weeks
F. WIAA Live App- it went live this week.  Make sure people know it’s there! Every athletic event for each day listed, scores will show up live (soon) updated through Max Preps, state tournament brackets on there.  
G. Slow-pitch softball state tournament-- Went great; venue good, sportsmanship, good attendance.  They need to clarify rules to prevent inconsistencies.  There is great excitement about adding more teams in our district.
H. Classifications- Huge changes expected with significant petitions up and down.  All leagues should be discussing this!  There is now a link on the WIAA website/ About/Classifications/2020-24 for forms for petitioning up or down and those need to be completed soon.  The board questions the subjective nature of the reasoning behind petitions, but were told there are criteria within the questions on the forms.  
7. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board President Report:  Ernest Policarpio
A. Fall Eligibility Report – Sam Jackson
1)   It’s been a good year.  We had 39 people trained to do hearings for us this year.  Diversity on the panels is important; we need to continue to have diverse staff learning about our process and hopefully being trained.
2)  24 hearings- 17 approved- 7 denied- 4 appeals to WIAA and all were approved.
The ADs have done a good job helping families navigate the process.   23 “hearings” were done without an actual hearing because packets were so complete.

3)  BJ Kuntz is responsible along with Justin Kesterson for the eligibility process and met recently with statewide Eligibility Chairs and provided a few details:  
a. The committee is committing to using the same script and doing their best to interpret the rules the same across the districts.  
b. She has listened to the hearings and looked through paperwork to check for consistency and see how paperwork can be adjusted to simplify it for families.  

c. There is a new “Protect your Eligibility” document on the WIAA Eligibility Forms page for students to have before they withdraw and enroll elsewhere.  If we can make sure ADs know this document is out there and share it with their Registrars it should help families navigate this process.
B. Violations-- M/S/P.
1)  When there is a self-report, the school needs to go to MyWIAA and fill out the self-report form (and that’s what they bring to their leagues).  Both the forms for self-reported violations and ejections can be found in the same location on the WIAA site.
C. League Reports
1) Metro- Excited for slow-pitch softball to grow in Metro over the next couple of years.  Bowling happening this year and they could be adding a significant number of schools and could be requesting allocation spots.  Ingraham Cross Country is State Academic Champ.  
2) Kingco- Classification is still a big topic.  Many schools are close to lines, others talking about opting down. Other school districts are looking to join Kingco.
3) Emerald City- Four schools have expressed interest in joining their league.  They are re-doing application process for joining their league.
4) SeaTac- Meeting tomorrow.  All-star meeting tonight.  Nothing to report.
5) Middle Schools- no report

D. Official’s Corner – Cindy
1)  Still waiting on VB State tournament location
2)  Alumni purchasing libero gear for Lincoln HS so they can be outfitted properly.
3)  VB yellow cards up this year
4)  Playoffs starting soon

5)  Slow-pitch allocations issue, but worked out

E. School Director’s Report – Lori—no report

F. WSSAAA Report – Brent
Registration for hotel open, but not conference.  Two hotels- one in conference center, and one across the street; if you want to stay in the conference center hotel, register now.

G. Review Fall Tournament/Play-Off Status- Make sure to report scores and keep website up to date as it comes so fast.

H. Winter District Tournament Dates, Sites & Managers- Tom would like to get that all up before season starts; send him league tournaments/dates/locations/managers soon.

I. Proposed Amendments for Rep. Assembly- Amendments are due December 13th. 
 
J. Fall District Tournament/Play-Off Financial Report-- Colleen suggests that since fall tournaments have barely begun, a report won’t be out until the January meeting.

K. Leagues - A.D. of Year Nominees due in January.  The board will look at nominees and vote in January.  If the leagues will get nomination paperwork to Tom before Winter Break, Tom will send it all out to board members to look through ahead of the meeting.
Metro- Chris Hartley, Lakeside AD
Kingco- Lance Gatter, Inglemoor AD

L. January Rep Assembly Process- Once amendments are in, they will put together a “voters pamphlet”.  At the Rep Assembly, debates will happen on pros/cons to get healthy conversations going.

M. Approval of Gifts – $100 door prize at WSSAAA.  M/S.P.

N. Safety planning-- Going forward, we need to look at safety plans at venues, specifically athletic events.  We should look at potential training of announcers.  How are we training coaches, supervisors?  There is a need for procedures and manuals and “after school emergency plans”.  WIAA has started conversations and is creating templates on the same topic.  This is all in the beginning stages; we need to be more aware of this topic.
     8.    Sea-King District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom Doyle
A. Correspondence
1) The WIAA approved a runner to compete in the Sea-King District meet based on gender identity.  The process the WIAA set up earlier worked efficiently.  We are grateful for the incite in addressing this issue in advance.
B. Sea-King Website – www.seaking2.com 
C. Sea-King email - Director:  seaking2director@hotmail.com
         Finance – seaking2finance@hotmail.com 


9. Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, January 13, 2020 - 3:30PM
A. Winter Eligibility Committee Report

B. Spring District Tournaments Dates, Sites & Managers

C. Election of Sea-King Athletic Director of the Year
D. Rep Assembly and Amendment Discussion.  
   10.    The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:00pm.  M/S/P.
